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Asian Shipowners Deeply Troubled by the recent Prestige judgment.

During its recent Interim meeting, the Ship Insurance and Liability Committee of the Asian
Shipowners Forum expressed its deep concern over the recent decision of the Spanish Supreme
Court to reverse the findings of the lower court and find that Captain Mangouras, the master of
the ill-fated Prestige, acted ‘recklessly’ and was therefore guilty of gross negligence.

In a widely condemned and worrying decision, the Spanish Supreme Court found Captain
Mangouras guilty of gross negligence for decisions taken during the voyage and his actions as
the accident unfolded. The judgment contains many elements that, in any mariner’s opinion,
would be seen as being incredible and unrealistic. The actions of Captain Mangouras were
described as ‘exemplary’ by the Vessel’s flag State, as with incredible bravery in very difficult
conditions he did all he could to protect his crew, the ship and the environment.

“It is a pity,” said Mr. Robert Ho the Chairman of the Committee, “that the Spanish Supreme
Court has decided to depart from normal and accepted legal process by overturning findings of
fact made by a lower court, and substituting findings that cannot, in any event, be seen as
credible and plausible. This is a worrying sign that some States, even in apparently well
developed countries and by utlising the highest legal level, would appear willing to manipulate
the legal process to meet their short term and political needs.”

The Committee commented that it is the coincidence of many factors that result in an accident or
incident, and to heap full blame on an octogenarian ship’s master some 14 years after the event
cannot be correct. The Committee expressed concern that everyone involved ashore escaped
criminal conviction, despite the fact that the request made by Captain Mangouras in the early
stages of the incident for a place of refuge was denied, and subsequent ‘orders’ from ashore did
not take the actual situation into account. It is wrong and deeply troubling, in the Committee’s
view, that seafarers should be singled out for blame when an incident takes place.

The Committee expects that the new EU Operational Guidelines on Places of Refuge will assist
European States in their handling of future incidents.

The Asian Shipowners’ Forum is a voluntary organization of the shipowner associations of Australia, China,
Chinese Taipei, Hong Kong, India, Japan, Korea and the Federation of ASEAN Shipowners’ Associations
comprising shipping associations of ASEAN countries. The aims of the ASF are to promote the interests of the
Asian shipowning industries. Between annual ASF meetings, the ongoing work is carried out by the five Standing
Committees; the Shipping Economics Review Committee, the Seafarers Committee, the Ship Recycling Committee,
the Safe Navigation and Environment Committee, and the Ship Insurance and Liability Committee. It has been
estimated that ASF owners and managers control and operate nearly 50% of the world's cargo carrying fleet.



